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Antibiotics in feed

n June 3, the FDA published the

final rule revising regulations for a

program known as the Veterinary
Feed Directive, or VFD. VFDs were estab-
lished as a new regulatory class of animal
drugs in 1996. This program was estab-
lished to provide a prescription like pro-
gram for feed grade medications. Only one
drug for use in cattle (Pulmitil) has been
approved under this new category.
However, starting in December 2016 all
feed grade antibiotics (except for
ionophores) will move from their current
status, Over the Counter (OTC) drugs, to
the VFD category. This change in status
will require a veterinarian to issue an order
(similar to a prescription) prior to these
antibiotics being used in feed.

The change in status for all of these
antibiotics is part of FDA’s plan to address
antibiotic resistance issues by increasing
restrictions on antibiotic use. Prior to this
time, the VFD program was limited in
usage and not very user friendly. The move
to put all feed antibiotics under the VFD
program required that the system be
streamlined so that it was not as laborious
to issue a VFD order. Below are some items
to consider in the next year while we make
the transition into the new VFD program.

What is my feed medication
usage?

Since you will no longer be able to stop
at the feed store to conveniently pick up
CTC,youneed to have an idea of when you
would typically use feed grade antibiotics so
that you can plan ahead. There will certain-
ly be times when you may want to start cat-
tle on treatment with little notice, but
planning ahead will decrease any issues. In
order for a veterinarian to issue a VFD, a

Veterinary Client Patient Relationship
(VCPR) must be established. That means
the veterinarian must have a license to prac-
tice in lowa, assumed responsibility for
medical judgements, has sufficient knowl-
edge of animals and is readily available.
Make sure that you have a relationship with
your veterinarian to provide seamless trans-
fer of usage of feed antibiotics from OTC
to VFD.

Once issued, a VED is only good for 6
months. It is not meant to provide long
term ability to use feed grade medications.
Therefore, disease prevention usage such as
CTC for anaplasmosis in the summer for
cows or for pneumonia in weaned calves in

the fall will need a new VFD every year.

Positives of the new VFD

VED can now be issued electronically
instead of by paper forms in triplicate. This
will make ordering a batch of feed from the
feed mill much easier for you. The new rule
allows the VFD to be written for an approx-
imate number of animals instead of a
defined amount of feed. The record keep-
ing rules have also been clarified for who
(veterinarian, feed distributor and farmer)
needs to keep which records and for how
long. The simple answer is to keep VFD
records for two years.

Now is a good time to begin to prepare
for this new regulatory process so that it is
not chaotic next year when the final rule is
fully implemented. For those of you that use
feed grade antibiotics (CT'C, Tylan, Sulfas,
etc) on a regular basis, talk with your vet-
erinarian over the next year about when and
how you use these medications so that there
are no major complications during the tran-
sition to this new regulatory process.
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